
 

 

Real Ministry, Real Difference 

 Saskatoon Lutheran City-Wide Stephen Ministry remains strong and active during the pandemic.  While 

our ministry has had some challenges, we have remained active throughout this difficult time.  Now, 

more than ever, it is a vital part of ministry and we continue to reach out and support our care receivers 

in these grim times.   Our care givers reach out to their care receivers via telephone, face time, zoom, 

and some, even in person using safety guidelines.   

We have just begun training a new class of Stephen Ministers.  How Exciting!!  This 

class is being trained on Zoom with brand new materials.  It is not too late to join 

us!!  The demand for Stephen Ministers continues to grow.  There are many ways 

we make a difference in the lives of others and just knowing how to be present is at 

the top of the list.  Through this training, many experience unexpected personal 

transformation and the training has a tremendous impact on those who give and 

receive care. 

 

Peer supervision also continues twice monthly.  We support one another in our caring 

journeys and participate in continuing education – through book studies and arising 

relevant discussion topics.  Our next supervision dates are March 4 & 18. 

If you know of someone you feel would benefit from a Stephen Minister, talk to your 

Pastor or contact one of the referrals coordinators:  Harold Hesje @ 

hevhesje@sasktel.net  or Fran Seidler @ penguinfan29@hotmail.com   We will also be  

happy to talk with you or answer any questions you might have about becoming a Stephen Minister. 
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